
Ontario Line Construction Notice 

Information as of: October 23, 2023 

Street light relocation near Queen 
Street West and Simcoe Street 
Expected start date: As early as October 24, 2023 
Expected duration: Up to 2 weeks 
Hours of work: Daytime from 9  a.m. to 5 p.m. 

  

 

What is happening? 
• Street lighting is being temporarily relocated near Queen Street West and Simcoe Street to 

make way for the future Osgoode station.  
• Crews will be relocating two (2) streetlights on the west side of Simcoe Street to the east side of 

Simcoe Street to make space for future construction.  
• Four (4) nearby light fixtures on Queen Street West will be upgraded to the newest Toronto 

Hydro street light standard.   

Map of work area: 



   
 

 

Contact us: 
Call us 24/7 at: 416-202-5100 
Write to us at: ontarioline@metrolinx.com 
Find us on X, Facebook, and Instagram: @ontarioline 
Visit the website: www.metrolinx.com/ontarioline 

Visit our community office: 
770 Queen Street East (near Queen & Broadview) 
General hours:  
• Mondays, Tuesdays, and Fridays: 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 
• Wednesdays and Thursdays: 10:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. 

Disponible en français sur demande. Si vous êtes intéressé, veuillez envoyer un courriel à ontarioline@metrolinx.com. 
 

What to expect 
• The southbound parking lane and northbound bike lane on Simcoe Street will be closed as 

indicated in the map above.  
• The westbound curb lane on Queen Street will be closed.  
• Work areas will be secured to ensure public safety. They will also be clearly marked with 

signage. 
• Work will take place during the day, from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. and is expected to last five days.  
• Closures will be reopened after each shift and set up again the following workday.  
• Area residents and businesses near the sites will hear noise from diggers creating holes to 

place the poles, and may see hydro trucks in the area.  
• Flaggers will be used to ensure the safety of pedestrians, vehicles and cyclists. 
• Work may be delayed, rescheduled or extended due to weather conditions or unforeseen 

circumstances.  
• Visit metrolinx.com/OntarioLineConstruction for more information on work happening in 

your community. 
 

 

About the Ontario Line 
• 15.6-kilometre subway line that will make it faster and easier to travel within Toronto and 

beyond.   
• 15 stops and more than 40 connections to other transit, including GO train, subway, LRT, 

streetcar, and bus lines.  
• Less than 30 minutes from one end of the line to the other.  
• 28,000 fewer cars on the road each day. 
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